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Unhurried Easter 

In our lives we can be busy but unhurried.  The difference comes from what is at our 

centre.  This Easter we have the opportunity to stop, pause and reflect on the empty cross 

and empty tomb to recentre ourselves.  The empty cross and empty tomb reminds us of 

Godôs great love for us.  With this love at our centre, the noise stills and we see the beauty 

of Godôs creation.  We can be busy but unhurried because there is joy in the living and the 

giving.   

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

Principalôs Log 
Our sporting individuals and teams have 

experienced great success.  

Congratulations to Caitlyn Gilliman who has 

been selected in the Australian Sprint 

Kayaking team to compete in the World 

Championships in Germany and Hungary.  

Special recognition also goes to swimmers 

Kaylee McKeown who has been selected to 

swim at the Australian Age Championships 

and Kieran Bergs at the Australian 

Championships in October.  Well done to 

Beau Blake who recently came fourth in the 

Australian Kite Surfing championships and 

to Peter Flitcroft and Daniel Reidy who have been selected to 

play as part of the Combined Independent Collegeôs Rugby 

Union squad.  Our equestrian team has also performed well 

with representatives moving toward state qualification.  All of 

these young people are to be congratulated for both their 

commitment and achievement. 

A number of our middle and senior teams also reached Grand 

Finals.  Well done to our Year 7/8, 9/10 and 11/12 volleyball 

teams and the senior girls and senior boys soccer teams for 

the spirit and skill they showed during hard fought finals.  We 

thank all teachers for their coaching of teams and particularly 

our SCISSA coaches this term of Mr Shane Jurecky, Mr Gary 

Graves, Mrs Leah Croke and Mr Brendan Delaney.  We wish 

our U12 and U14 girls club basketball teams all the best for 

their finals this Friday afternoon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was pleasing to see Middle College parents and students 

make good use of the opportunity to meet with their teachers 

and discuss their progress.  Thank you to staff for their 

thorough preparation and input.  Senior College reports will 

become available through Parent Café during the holidays.  

Parents will be notified by email.  Senior student parent 

interviews will occur on Monday, 28
th

 and Tuesday, 29
th

 April. 

We wish our Armidale rugby team all the best as they play in 

the Armidale Rugby Carnival and thank Mr Darren Hooper and 

Mr Andrew Block for the support of these teams.  We also wish 

our senior students and Dr Peter McMahon all the best as they 

enjoy their hiking adventure at Mt Barney National Park over 

the holiday break. 

It was great to see so many parents attend our first 

OCEANFest planning meeting for the year.  The excitement in 

the room and the commitment of parents augers well for a 

wonderful community event later in the year. 
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At the conclusion of a strong term of growth, we acknowledge 

and thank staff, students and parents for their very significant 

contribution.  Your energy, commitment and goodwill provides 

rich opportunities for development.  Thank you and well done! 

I trust that we all can take time to pause, refresh and recentre 

through being reminded of Godôs great love for us over the 

Easter break. 

Dr Bronwyn Dolling, Principal 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Daily Bread 

Easter Surveying 

ñWhen I survey the wondrous cross, on which the Prince of 

Glory died.ò 

ñWhen I survey the wondrous crossò is one of those dearly 

loved hymns that have stood the test of time, although it was 

written by Isaac Watts over 300 years ago. This is an Easter 

season hymn that gathers our eyes to the last hours of our 

Lord Jesus on the cross at Calvary. 

I think it is the opening line that has helped to make this hymn 

so popular throughout the ages. The word ñsurveyò in this line 

means much more than just, ñhave a lookò!  

When a teacher is working with a class of students, she or he 

will say, ñEyes and ears to the front please everyoneò.  With 

these or similar words, the teacher is gathering the full 

attention of the class so that all the students can tune into 

something important.  

If we were using expressions of the 1700s, the teacher might 

say, ñSurvey me, everyone.ò  Alas in our modern world, 

students who heard that might think that their teacher wants 

them to get out compasses, theodolites and other surveyorôs 

equipment.  

To survey the ñwondrous crossò means to: ñpauseò, ñstop and 

lookò, ñcrunch up our eyebrows and think deeplyò, ñask what 

am I learning here?ò and ñwonder what this all means?ò. The 

hymn writer tells us to direct all these ñsurveyingò kind of 

thoughts to Jesus on His cross. 

A blessed Easter weekend to you and your loved ones, as 

together we pause to ñsurvey the wondrous cross, on which the 

Prince of Glory diedò on Good Friday. 

God keep you safe in His everlasting arms until we gather for 

Term 2. 

Pastor Paul Smith, College Pastor 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

From the Head of Senior 

School Students 

Sport Uniform Expectations 

If purchasing new shoes for sport over the holiday break, 

please ensure they meet the following expectations:  shoes for 

sport and Health and Physical Education classes need to be 

recognised running shoes that provide arch support and 

suitable grip for the playing surface / activity.  Skate, dance, 

dress and tennis shoes with flat soles are not permitted.  A 

preference is for non-marking shoes. 

If there are any inquiries regarding this change, please contact 

Mr Mark Hauser, Head of Sport. 

Reflections 

Earlier this term, my newsletter article challenged students to 

reflect on their learning efforts.  It is now a good time for 

students to reflect on whether they put in their best efforts to 

achieve their personal best and to set goals for next term.   

As we move into the holiday break, it is pleasing to reflect and 

celebrate many notable student achievements and growth in 

an array of areas, both in and outside the college.  

Congratulations to those who continue to strive for their best 

and work towards achieving their personal goals across 

various areas. 

As Easter approaches, there is also the opportunity to reflect 

on the Bible message of hope, love and grace.  

I wish all staff, students, parents and members of the 

community a safe and restful break. 

Talent is God given. Be humble.  

Fame is man-given. Be grateful.  

Conceit is self-given. Be careful.   John Wooden 

 

Miss Kim Stone, Head of Senior School Students  

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

From the Head of Staff and 

Students P-5 

It was wonderful to see the large numbers of parents attending 

P-5 parent teacher conferences last week.  As the learning 

journey at Pacific is a journey shared between parents, staff 
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and students, these conferences play an important role in 

enabling parents to be a part of their childôs growth and 

development.  

On a more general note, thanks to all parents and families for 

their support and involvement in the many and varied aspects 

of life in the P-5 area of the college this term. Your support and 

involvement is greatly valued and welcomed by the children, 

staff and the entire college community.  Have a happy and holy 

Easter and a great holiday. 

Start of Term 2    

Students commence Term 2 on Tuesday, 26
th

 April.  Students 

that have HPE on Tuesday, 26
th

 will need to remember to wear 

their sports uniform to school on the first day back.  

Woolworths Earn and Learn Program  

Over the last few years, the college has participated in the 

Woolworths Earn Program.  Last Monday Mr Michael Lunn, the 

manager of Woolworths Caloundra, attended assembly (see 

photo) to present the resources earned through the collegeôs 

participation in the program in 2013.  This year, resources 

include a large variety of games and activities.  The college 

appreciates both the generosity of Woolworths and the support 

of the college community in collecting vouchers for the 

program.  This yearôs program is due to start in Term 2.  

Details to be advised.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr David Druery, Head of Staff and Students P-5 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Students of the Week 

Stars of the Week - This Week Monday, 31st 

March 

Prep Kyle Bradford Kai McCulloch 

 Taj McCulloch Nicholas Currey 

 Oliver Cooper  

Year 1 William Brandt Kellen Owen McEvoy 

 Hugh Henry  

Year 2 Mahalia Thiele Lachlan Ridley 

 Macy Brown Jackson Bailey 

Year 3 Cate Moffitt Zerah Wildman 

 Tyler Jacobs Gabriella McKenzie 

 Zanea MacLeod  

Year 4 Seina Keir Eliza Bryan 

 Matthew Stanton  

Year 5 Elijah Modlin Mitchell Barwick 

 Ella Daniec Ella Ousley 

 Nicholas Copley Dafydd Thomas 

 Eliza Woods Kahn Rowland 

 Olivia Gartrell  

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

You Can Do It Awards 

This Week Monday, 31st March 

Confidence: Keely Meade, Sebastian Carter and Harrison 

Angel 

Persistence: Gemma McVean 

Getting Along: Ash Broome 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

Other Awards 

Mathletics 

Congratulations to the following recipients: 

Silver   Eliza Woods 

Bronze   Kye Evans 

Study Ladder 

Congratulations to the following recipients: 

Gold Matthew Timperley 

Silver   Kye Evans 

Bronze   Matthew Campbell 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  
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Food for Thought 

Why Positive Parenting? 

Because it works, from toddlers to teens. Positive parenting 

raises a child who WANTS to behave.  Strict parenting raises 

angry kids who lose interest in pleasing their parents. 

Permissive parenting raises unhappy kids who test their 

parents. In both cases, the child resists the parentôs guidance 

and does not internalise self-discipline.  

http://www.ahaparenting.com/parenting-tools/positive-

discipline/positive-discipline 

Mrs Annie Williams, School Counsellor  

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Seishin Visit 

We are excited to announce that our sister school Seishin 

Gakuen will be visiting us in Term 3 of this year.  We are 

expecting 22 senior students to visit Pacific for a week from 

July 28
th

 to August 4
th
 (final dates are yet to be confirmed).  

We are currently seeking families who would be interested in 

hosting a Seishin student during this time.  A family with a 

current Senior College student is preferable, however, students 

do not need to be studying senior Japanese in order to host.  

An application form with more information can be collected 

from Mrs Hauser (Toriyabe Sensei) in the S6 Block staffroom 

or via email on mtoriyabe@pacluth.qld.edu.au. 

Mrs Michiko Hauser, Head of 6-12 Japanese  

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

 

 

 

 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

 

Friends of Pacific 

"Connecting College and Communityò 

Planning for the two major events on the Friends of Pacific 

calendar is well underway.  We are grateful for the positive 

support and commitment that continues to be given. 

Golf Day   

The Golf Day registrations are building and the day is shaping 

up to be another well patronised and enjoyable event.  Please 

send in your registrations as soon as possible to assist with 

planning. We are also still accepting sponsorship, a great way 

of introducing your business to the Pacific community and 

supporting the college at the same time.  Please email Allyson 

Sarvari on allyson@jrncleaningservices.com.au or 

fop@pacluth.qld.edu.au for registrations / questions or 

sponsorship. 

OCEANFest   

The first general meeting was held on Wednesday, 2
nd

 April in 

the library meeting room.  Thank you to the many attending. 

We are very excited that so many have already embraced and 

shown their support to make this yearôs OCEANFest an even 

greater event.  

Parent Representatives - Historically the Prep to Year 5ôs 

have had parent reps to assist with the flow of information and 

provide a valuable connecting link for parents and carers.  This 

continues to be the case and Friends of Pacific thank you in 

advance for volunteering for this role.  

We would love to have some more parent contacts in the 

Middle and Senior College that could assist in strengthening 

our connections with this section of the college.  If you can 

assist we would love to hear from you! 

There is no Friends of Pacific meeting in April.  The next 

scheduled meeting is for Tuesday, 20
th

 May.  

Enjoy the holidays! 

Mrs Tracey Hindmarsh, Chairperson Friends of Pacific 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Careers Department News 

1. HEALTH CAREERS EXPO 

Students who have registered an expression of interest in 

attending this event have been given a Parent Information 

form and a Student Medical and Consent form.  

     College Dance  

Change of Date 

Due to this weekôs wet weather, the college dance has 

been postponed to FRIDAY, 23
RD

 MAY.  

 Prep - Year 6  5.00pm - 6.30pm 

 Years 7-12  7.00pm - 9.00pm 

The dance is to raise money for the Cambodian community 

and the Red Shield Appeal.   

 

http://www.ahaparenting.com/parenting-tools/positive-discipline/positive-discipline
http://www.ahaparenting.com/parenting-tools/positive-discipline/positive-discipline
mailto:mtoriyabe@pacluth.qld.edu.au
mailto:allyson@jrncleaningservices.com.au
mailto:fop@pacluth.qld.edu.au
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The form is to be signed and returned by Tuesday, 22
nd

 

April (the first day back after the Easter holiday period). 

2. KEY DATES AND CAREER EVENTS CALENDAR 

This calendar was distributed to Year 11 and 12 students 

earlier in this term. 

Any student who was absent on the day and did not 

receive a copy are asked to collect one from the Careers 

Office. 

It is really important that students in these year levels in 

particular attend the relevant events so they can make 

informed decisions for their post-Year 12 plans. 

3. PARENTS AS CAREER TRANSITION SUPPORT 

PROGRAM 

The program for these training workshops will be 

provided in Term 2 after the Senior College Conferences 

at the end of April. 

Any parent who will be unable to attend the brief 

information sessions at the Middle and Senior College 

Conferences are asked to email their details.  A flyer is 

available on request. 

4. BRISBANE CAREERS and EMPLOYMENT EXPO 2014 

This career event will be held at the Brisbane Convention 

and Exhibition Centre (South Brisbane) on Friday, 23
rd

 

May (9.00am - 3.30pm) and Saturday, 24
th

 May (10.00am 

- 4.00 pm). 

It is a great opportunity for students to choose career 

pathways and improve their employment prospects with 

information about TAFE, university, apprenticeships, 

traineeships, employment and the GAP Year. 

Entry is free. 

5. UNDERGRADUATE MEDICAL and HEALTH SCIENCE 

ADMISSIONS TEST (UMAT) 

Current Year 12 students are reminded that it is a pre-

requisite to sit the UMAT for entry to several medicine, 

dentistry and Allied Health tertiary studies. 

Registrations to sit the test are now open online at 

http://umat.acer.edu.au. 

Registrations close at 5.00pm AESR on Friday, 6
th

 June. 

The registration fee is $240.00. 

The UMAT will be held in Brisbane on Wednesday, 30
th

 

July 2014. 

Mrs Ainslie Reid, Careers Counsellor 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Senior Drama Production 

2014 

The Resistable Rise of Arturo Ui by Bertolt 

Brecht 

The play will be suitable for Middle College and upwards, so 

stay tuned for more information and keep your eye out for our 

posters around the school. 

Put Friday, 16
th

 May and Saturday, 17
th

 May into your 

calendars as a date claimer for the show. 

We would love to see you at The Events Centre! 

Mrs Janine Delaney, Director 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Sports News 

SECONDARY SPORT 

PLC Sport 

Well, it has been a huge term for sport at Pacific this year.  We 

have held swimming carnivals, the Year 3-12 Cross Country 

Carnival (on the last day of this term), had district trials with 

many students being selected at both District and Regional 

level, Monday night netball, rugby, soccer and volleyball 

competitions.  

In the past week, we have had an explosion of outstanding 

results and achievements: 

PLC Rugby  

The 1st XV rugby team has recorded three wins from their first 

three games, defeating Unity College last Wednesday 19-13 in 

a hard-fought match.  It was also GREAT to see some of the 

other Year 12 students showing up to the game and supporting 

the rugby boys in their match. The BIG match however, is in 

the first week back next term, when Pacific takes on Immanuel 

Lutheran College in the Lutheran Rugby Cup.  Immanuel 

gained the urn after beating Pacific last year, but 2014 is the 

year that Pacific takes it back.  Mr MacLeod is confident that he 

has the team to do it!  All the best to the boys. 

We also have our 13 years rugby team playing on a 

Wednesday and, although they have lost a few of their opening 

games, they are progressing along well and really starting to 

http://umat.acer.edu.au/
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work as a team.  This week they take on St Johns and are 

looking forward to a good game.  Thank you to Mr Block for 

taking the team and doing so well with them.  

PLC Netball 

Round 6 Monday night netball: 

Year 8 girls won against Nambour Christian College (have won 

5 of 6 games, finals contenders). 

Year 9 girls also won 33 - 3 against Siena Catholic College 

(have not lost a game, top of ladder).  Players of the match 

were Shelby Bennett and Kaitlyn Webb. 

Year 10 girls narrowly lost by 3 goals to Suncoast Christian 

College.  Playerôs Player was Annemieka Brown. 

Year 10/11 girls are on top of ladder, winning by a considerable 

margin against St Johnôs third team. 

Open girls were down two goals in each quarter to St Johnôs  

and lost in the Final, 15 goals to 19.  Very exciting game and a 

hard fought match by all players. 

PLC Volleyball (Wednesday Night Finals) 

This week saw our volleyball teams fighting it out for the 

Wednesday afternoon SCISSA Volleyball premiership at 

Matthew Flinders Anglican College.  We managed to get three 

teams into the finals (7/8 boys, 9/10 boys and the 11/12 boys). 

All teams represented the school and themselves well and 

congratulations to all teams who played throughout the season. 

Results on the night were: 

7/8 boys  -  runnerôs up (losing 21 - 25 and 23 - 25 in a 

close match) 

9/10 boys  -  runnerôs up (22 - 25 and 23 - 25) 

11/12 boys  -  runnerôs up (12 - 15, 11 - 15 and 13-15) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big thank you to Mr Shane Jurecky and Mr Gary Graves for 

their coaching and training of these teams.  Volleyball has a 

bright future at the college, and we are only getting better! 

PLC Soccer (Wednesday Night Finals) 

This term, Pacific soccer has dominated the SCISSA 

competition, having both our teams (senior boys and senior 

girls) qualify for the finals on Wednesday night. The  senior 

girls had to first play a semi-final match against Immanuel 

Lutheran College to determine who was to play in the Grand 

Final.  The girls managed a 2-1 victory over Immanuel on our 

home fields, in a nail-biting game where it was anyoneôs match 

up until the final siren. They then went on to play against an 

undefeated Suncoast Christian College team in the final at 

Matthew Flinders. 
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All girls played extremely well and should be commended on 

their enthusiasm and sportsmanship in the match.  The game 

ended up being a heart stopper with scores tied at 3 - 3 with 

only a few minutes left in the game.  Unfortunately the 

opposition scored the match winning goal before the full-time 

siren sounded and we lost 3 - 4. Well done on a great season 

girls! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The senior boys also played in the Final at Matthew Flinders, 

coming up against Sunshine Coast Grammar School in a tough 

match (SCGS had previously beaten Pacific in the preliminary 

rounds).  On the night however, there was some outstanding 

performances by all the boys and Pacific put up a good fight, 

unfortunately the opposition proved to be too strong and we 

lost 0 - 2. 

Congratulations to both teams and a huge thank you to Mrs 

Leah Croke and Mr Brendan Delaney for their work with our 

athletes. 

Individual Achievements 

Peter Flitcroft and Daniel Reidy have been honoured with 

selection in the Combined Independent Collegeôs Rugby Union 

squad, who will participate in the Qld championships in 

Brisbane over Easter.  This is a great achievement for the boys 

and we wish them all the best as they fight for a possible 

position in the Qld school boys rugby team.  Well done Peter 

and Daniel! 

Kaylee McKeown has been selected in the Australian Age 

Swimming Championships and is competing in two weeks. 

Last week she competed in the Qld State Swimming Titles and 

won three gold medals in the backstroke (50m, 100m and 

200m) at the meet.  She also broke two records on the day and 

missed out by 0.02 second on breaking Olympic swimmer 

Emily Seebohmôs backstroke record!  Congratulations Kaylee 

on all of your achievements.  We all look forward to hearing 

how you go over the rest of the year. 

Kieran Bergs has also had a great swim meet at the Qld State 

Swimming Titles, receiving a bronze medal in the 50m freestyle 

and claiming GOLD in the 100m freestyle event. This 

outstanding result has come off the back of many hours of hard 

work and it is great to see Kieranôs success in the pool.  This 

has led to Kieran qualifying to represent Qld at the Australian 

championships in October! Well done, Kieran. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Beau Blake has recently competed in the Australian Kite 

Surfing championships. Beau came 4
th

 in Australia and is 

following closely in the footsteps of past Pacific scholar and 

World Champion Kite Surfer, Andy Yates.  Congratulations 

Beau. 

Caitlin Gilliman has also had some major success in kayaking 

early in the year.  Over the past two months, Caitlin has been 

selected in Regional, State and now Australian kayaking 

teams! Caitlin has just been announced that she has qualified 

for the Australian team in sprint kayaking and will fly to 

Germany and Hungary to compete in the World 

Championships. To be selected on this Australian team, Caitlin 

medalled in both the 200m and 500m Kayak National 

Championship events held last week in Adelaide.  She has 

also been selected to train at the AIS with the Open Womenôs 

team before heading off to Italy to compete at the European 

Championships. This is a tremendous achievement for a very 

talented athlete. Congratulations Caitlin! 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Mark Hauser, Head of Sport 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 
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New Zealand Sport Tour 

In the June / July school holidays, a group of Pacific students 

and staff are setting off to New Zealand to take part in the third 

PLC rugby / netball sports tour of New Zealand. 

The students and staff stay at the world famous Massey 

University Rugby and Sports Institute.  The accommodation, 

sporting facilities and hospitality from the staff at the institute 

are outstanding and the wealth and knowledge and depth of 

expertise from rugby and netball coaches develop each 

studentôs skills and approach to their respective sports. 

Pacific will play two local schools while on tour, St Peters High 

School and Tararua College.  From the past two tours, the 

locals schools welcomed the Pacific students with open arms 

and we expect the same during the 2014 tour. 

This tour is an excellent opportunity for the Pacific students to 

experience another culture, make new friends and develop 

their sporting talents under the guidance of expert coaches. 

Students currently in Year 8 and upwards are welcome to 

attend this sports tour. Limited places on the 2014 tour are still 

available. 

If you would like your son or daughter to attend, please contact 

NZ Sports Tour coordinator, Parrish MacLeod, on 0410 695545 

or email pmacleod@pacluth.qld.edu.au. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Parrish MacLeod 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

West Ham United Players 

ID Camp 

A reminder that West Ham United Oceania 

Academy will be running a two-day Elite Player 

ID Camp at Pacific during the upcoming school 

holidays on Monday, 14
th

 April and Tuesday, 

15
th

 April.   

The camp is aimed at players aged 8 to 18.  Attendees receive 

expert coaching and training drills under the guidance of West 

Ham United Oceania Academy coaches.  Players who excel at 

the camp will be invited to attend the Oceania Academy 

National Residential Camp in Canberra in 2014 and may 

ultimately be invited to London to experience the West Ham 

United Academy. 

Sam Fleming, a Year 7 student at Pacific was selected as one 

of only 11 players out of 220 players at the 2013 National 

Residential Camp to visit the West Ham United Academy in 

London and will be leaving on this amazing adventure in April 

2014. 

The West Ham United Oceania Academy Player ID Camp was 

run in 2012 and 2013 at Pacific and has been very popular.  

Please check the flyer at the back of the newsletter for more 

information and register early to avoid any disappointment. 

Pacific Lutheran College has been a partner school with West 

Ham United Oceania Academy for several years (one of only 

two schools on the Coast and the only club in the SCCSA 

competition).  To show our support, Pacific Soccer teams have 

the West Ham United badge on our match jerseys. 
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Mr Ian Barnes, President of Pacific Soccer 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Pacific Soccer Update  

Round 4 - 29th March 

Our dedicated groundsmen at 

Pacific spent a lot of time during 

the Christmas break aerating and 

top dressing the soccer fields with sand and this hard work has 

certainly paid off.  Despite the torrential rain last week, the 

fields drained quickly and allowed Round 4 games to go ahead 

on Saturday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our U6 - U10 teams all played home games at Pacific.  Thank 

you to Mrs Stacey Kilburn and Mrs Heidi Powell who captured 

some of the action on the fields.  Many more photos can be 

seen on our Facebook page. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our U11+ competitive teams commenced their matches 

against other teams in their age division.  

Our U11A Sharks played at home and, despite a good team 

effort on the field, lost 1 - 4 to Bli Bli Griffins.  U11B Snappers 

played away at Stella Maris, and managed a 2 - 2 draw against 

Stella Scorchers; a great start to their season. 

U12B Hammerheads played at home against Caloundra 

Maroon and, in an exciting and close-fought match, the 

Hammerheads took the points with a 3 - 2 win.   

U14A Marlins played a high-scoring 4 - 4 draw at home against 

Bli Bli Braves.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Seahorses played away against Currimundi Stingrays and, 

although losing 1 - 5, they continued to show the passion and 

the enthusiasm which our spectators have always appreciated 

and enjoyed. 

Places Available with Pacific Soccer  

We have only limited places available in some teams: 

¶ 2 players for U10 (boys 2004/05 or girls 2003/04) 
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Thank You from the Canteen 

We would like to thank Mrs Shannon 

Russell, Mrs Amanda Hentschel and 

Mrs Stacey Kilburn who were very 

busy and baked smartie cookies, 

chocolate slices and raspberry and 

white chocolate muffins for the 

canteen.   

Thank you also to Mrs Jodi Tippett 

who created more amazing delicacies, 

including Easter cupcakes, assorted muffins and muesli slices. 

Thank you to all our families who helped out in the canteen, or 

on the BBQ, which allowed the day to be well organised and 

another successful home game for Pacific Soccer. 

Jersey Sponsorship  

 

 

 

Thank you to Murray and Jodie Swindles from Complete Turf 

Management, who have offered to sponsor the match jerseys 

which are worn by the U12 Hammerheads.   We look forward 

to seeing the logo on the fields after the holidays. 

 Pacific Soccer has always appreciated 

the generous support of our local and 

family businesses who sponsor the 

match jerseys which are worn by our 

teams.  The jerseys are worn every week 

during our season and also appear in our team photos and 

school newsletter, and therefore continue the exposure which 

any jersey sponsorship will provide.  The jerseys are also kept 

for around five seasons and therefore provide ongoing 

promotion for any business for many years.  Sponsorship is 

available for several sets of jerseys at $550 for smaller teams 

(U6-U8), and $750 for U9+ teams. 

This season, with the setting up of our 

Facebook page, we also have the opportunity to 

provide immediate and direct advertising for our 

followers which will provide opportunities for our 

sponsors and our families, and will therefore benefit our club 

and our players.  

Only one business will be advertised on each set, so if you 

would like to promote your business and sponsor a team, 

please contact Mrs Lala Burnes immediately. 

Round 5 - 26th April 

We now have a break over the holidays.  Round 5 games will 

commence with away games on 26
th
 April.  We will advise 

game times and venues once they have been finalised. 

Pacific Soccer Contacts  

Registrar: Jenny Lee 0400 229 908 

 jengregg@optusnet.com.au  

Treasurer: Lala Burnes  0404 487 701 

 lala@assetaccounting.com.au  

Canteen: Kelly Abraham  0488 550 361 

 betterbooksqld@bigpond.com 

President: Ian Barnes 0418 873 320 

 design.IBAengineers@bigpond.com  

Thank you everyone for helping to make the start of the 2014 

season a great success.  We hope you all have a safe and 

relaxing break over the Easter period, and we look forward to 

seeing our eager players on the fields again on 26
th

 April. 

Mr Ian Barnes, President 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

Uniform Shop  

The Uniform Shop is open every: 

Wednesday 8.00am  to 9.30am 

Thursday 8.00am  to 9.30am 

Friday 8.00am  to 9.30am 

Mrs Donna Hollindale, Uniform Shop Coordinator  
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ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

Upcoming Dates 

APRIL 

4 Term 1 Finishes 

6-10 Year 12 Hike - Mt Barney National Park 

11-13 Armidale Rugby Trip 

18 Good Friday 

20 Easter Sunday 

21 Easter Monday 

22 Term 2 Commences 

23 Year 8-12 Voices on the Coast 

24 Year 5-7 Voices on the Coast 

25 ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

25 ANZAC Day March 

28-29 Senior College Interviews 

29 District Training (4.00pm) 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

Did You Know? 
The smallest egg is laid by the hummingbird.  Its egg is 

less than 1cm in diameter. 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  
 

 

 PACIFIC LUTHERAN COLLEGE 

College Site: Woodlands Boulevard,  

MERIDAN PLAINS  QLD  4551 

(via Erang Street) 
 

Principal: Dr Bronwyn Dolling 

Main Office Tel: (07)  5436 7300  

Fax:  (07)  5436 7301  

Middle & Senior College Office:   (07)  5436 7315  

Absentee Line:   (07)  5436 7303  
 

www.pacificlutheran.qld.edu.au 

Email: admin@pacluth.qld.edu.au 

 

           ST MARKõS LUTHERAN CHURCH 

Invites You to 

Sunday Services: 
 

 

 

8.00am St  Markõs Lutheran Church  

 16 Bombala Terrace, Caloundra 
 

9.30am Pacific Lutheran College 

 Woodlands Boulevard, Meridan Plains 

 Worship in the Drama Room ð with a 

special childrenõs program. 
 

òGrowing in Jesus Christ and Sharing His Loveó 
    

For more information, contact Pastor Ray Morris on 

0429 856 532, email:  ray.morris@lca.org.au,  

web:  stmarkslutherancaloundra.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Woodlands Boulevard,  

MERIDAN PLAINS  QLD  4551 
 

For ENROLMENTS, please call  

Mrs Chris Henschke (07) 5436 7321  
 

Direct contact phone numbers are: 
 

Room 1 - 5436 7377  Room 2 - 5436 7387  

 

 

 

All newsletters can be accessed in a printable 

format via our website 

www.pacificlutheran.qld.edu.au, click on the 

άbŜǿǎ ŀƴŘ 9ǾŜƴǘǎέ ǘŀōΣ ǘƘŜƴ άtǳōƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎέΦ 
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